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Wings Over Wendy's Meetings Require a 

Team 
As attendees start arriving between 9:00 and 9:30 every Monday, a team of volunteers has been busy setting up the 

Auditorium for the meeting since the High School opened the parking lot and doors at 8:00 am. 

David Greenberg is usually the first to arrive, and he opens the closet in the back of the Auditorium to move out the 

chair rack and the folded display.  

Karen and Tim Valarde, Barry Chapman, and Mark Ax join David as early arrivers, but they go to a closet in the 

Teacher’s Lounge to retrieve the equipment needed to make coffee for the attendees. 

Soon after David’s arrival, David Tostenson, John Boliko, Dave Steinbacher, and Bill Ratner arrive and start retrieving 

tables from the Auditorium closet and setting up three rows of tables and chairs.  

David opens the side door and gate for Ed Reynolds to bring in the computers and the briefcase of materials for the 

meeting. Ed and/or David open the box of WOW electronic and meeting equipment and spread the tablecloth across the 

tables on the stage. The sound equipment rack is then set up and connected to power, as well as the Auditorium sound 

system and projector. Ed then sets up the WOW laptop and tablets for the Zoom meeting. Barry, Mark, Karen, and Tim set 

up tables for the donuts and coffee sales. Soon, Phyrun Samit arrives with his young son, Kylie, and delivers the donuts. 

At the first meeting of the month, Shirley Andrews distributes the Newsletter. Every meeting, she collects the annual 

Newsletter Patron fee from those whose fees are expiring. 

Additional tables and chairs are set up across the back, and David distributes the raffle tickets to the setup team and 

attendees as they arrive, starting around 9:00.  

Max Carlisle arrives at 9:00 and cross-checks Ed‘s setup, adjusting the sound levels and connecting the speaker on the 

back wall to the sound rack. The screen is lowered. If a speaker is scheduled by Bob Eisenhart, when the speaker arrives, 

Ed or Max loads their presentation onto the WOW laptop.  

If no one has scheduled a presentation with Bob Eisenhart, he watches numerous videos and selects one for the featured 

presentation each week. He sends Ed a message with the video’s name and link, which Ed then downloads to the WOW 

laptop to ensure it will work at the Monday meeting. We enjoy hosting live presentations, and individuals with compelling 

stories are encouraged to contact Bob Eisenhart to schedule a presentation at a meeting. 

Bruce Schults and David Alvarez take orders for hats, shirts, and jackets. Bob Donovan collects comic strips for 

Operation Graditude.  

If the death of an attendee is reported, Fred Kapan sets up a table with a picture of the deceased. Fred also sets up the 

raffle items for the meeting's raffle. Marion Lovelace distributed condolence cards to the family of the deceased and arranged 

for flowers at the funeral.. Marion also obtains roster information from new attendees and writes thank-you letters. 

Following the meeting, many members assisted in folding the tables and putting the chairs in the rack. Peter Helm 

vacuums the floor. David Greenberg delivers the food donated to the local food bank. 

Maria Rodriguez is the group’s event coordinator. We are always looking for interesting events for the group; please 

submit your ideas to Maria. Tour ideas should also be submitted to Barry Chapman. Bruce Wiener is the Wings Over 

Camirrillo Veterans Hangar Chief. Max Carlisle is the float driver and coordinator for the Memorial Day and Veterans Day 

parade entries. Larry Kushner is the group's photographer and is backed up by Dave Anderson, Judy Lamppu, Andy 

Kopetzky, and Mike Sugar. Ed Reynolds writes and publishes the Newsletter, maintains the website, updates the roster, 

prints the name tags, and serves as Corporate President. Gordon Fell is the Corporate Treasurer, Nancy Eisenhart is the 

Corporate Secretary, Bill Ratner is Corporate Vice President, and the Corporate Board  members include Dave Anderson, 

Bob Eisenhart, and Bruce Wiener., 
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July 2025 Meetings 
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July 7, 2025 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Richard McGrath Joins 

Wings Over Wendy’s 
On July 7, 2025, Richard McGarth joined Wings Over 

Wendy’s. Richard is a USAF, Lt Col (Retired). He served 

from 1969 to 1991 as a Signal Intelligence Officer in Japan, 

Korea, England, March AFB, and Fort Meade. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Abe Hoffman on 

Theodore Roosevelt’s 

Career and Other 

Episodes in His Colorful 

Life 

The featured presentation on July 7, 2025, was a talk 

by our resident history professor, Abe Hoffman, on 

Theodore Roosevelt’s career and other episodes in his 

colorful life. 

Abe presented a talk about Theodore Roosevelt's life, 

focusing on his early career and how he dealt with personal 

tragedy by moving to Dakota Territory to become a 

cowboy. After two years of ranching, Roosevelt returned to 

New York, where he served as Police Commissioner and 

later as Assistant Secretary of the Navy under President 

McKinley. 

Theodore Roosevelt's military service during the 

Spanish-American War led to his rise to fame as the leader 

of the Rough Riders, a volunteer cavalry regiment, and his 

subsequent political career. After serving as Governor of 

New York and Vice President, he became the 26th 

President of the United States following President 

McKinley's assassination in 1901. During his presidency, 

he supported the construction of the Panama Canal. He took 

action against monopolies, but his decision to step down 

and support William Taft in the 1908 election led to his 

political downfall. Despite his failed attempt to return as the 

Progressive Party candidate in 1912, Roosevelt's legacy 

endures, including his contributions to conservation and his 

adventurous spirit, which was exemplified by his 

challenging expedition into the Amazon River. 

Abe Hoffman then talked about the life story of 

Abraham "Abe" Hollandersky, a forgotten yet notable 

figure from history. Born in 1887 to a Polish immigrant 

family, Abe became a newsboy at a young age and later 

gained fame as a boxer, despite his functional illiteracy. He 

was appointed the official newsboy of the Navy by 

President Theodore Roosevelt, who was impressed by 

Abe's resilience and initiative. Abe's life took many turns, 

including acting in silent films, fighting in unconventional 

matches, and even recruiting sailors during World War II. 

He self-published a book detailing his life, which went 

through 25 editions, and was recognized for his 

contributions to the Navy. The meeting also touched on 

Roosevelt's conservation efforts and his parade in 

Washington, DC, highlighting his dynamic presidency. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Bob Eisenhart and Ed Reynolds present Abe Hoffman 
with a Certificate of Appreciation and a copy of Abe 

the Newsboy’s book. 
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July 14, 2025 

 

Ötzi the Iceman:  

A 5,000-Year-Old True 

Crime Murder Mystery 

On July 14, 2025, the featured presentation was a PBS 

NOVA video, Ötzi the Iceman: A 5,000-Year-Old True 

Crime Murder Mystery. 

He was stalked, attacked, and left to die alone. 

Murdered more than 5,000 years ago, Ötzi the Iceman is 

Europe’s oldest known natural mummy. Miraculously 

preserved in glacial ice, his remarkably intact remains 

continue to provide scientists, historians, and archeologists 

with groundbreaking discoveries about a crucial time in 

human history. But in order to protect him from 

contamination, this extraordinary body has been locked 

away, out of reach, in a frozen crypt—until now. NOVA 

joins renowned artist and paleo-sculptor Gary Staab as he 

has been granted rare access into the Iceman’s frozen lair. 

Gary has been tasked with creating an exact replica of the 

mummy, allowing scientists and the public to study it up 

close and in person. As we see the Iceman reborn from 3D 

printing, resin, clay, and paint, new revelations about Ötzi’s 

life and legacy come to light, including surprising secrets 

hidden in his genetic code. 

The documentary explores Ötzi's significance to 

science, revealing details about his appearance, health, and 

cause of death. An artist named Gary Stom is tasked with 

creating an exact replica of Ötzi for research and public 

viewing, as access to the original mummy is restricted due 

to its delicate condition. 

The transcript describes the process of creating a life-

size replica of Ötzi the Iceman using 3D printing and 

traditional sculpting techniques. Gary Staub, a master 

model maker, leads the project, meticulously sculpting and 

painting the model to match the original mummy's 

appearance. The process involves using a 3D-printed 

plastic base, applying clay to recreate skin texture, and 

carefully painting to replicate Ötzi’s unique features. The 

transcript also includes information about Ötzi's lifestyle, 

diet, and the circumstances of his preservation, based on 

scientific analysis of the mummy. 

Researchers have identified 61 tattoos on his body, 

which may have been used for therapeutic purposes. The 

mummy's DNA has been analyzed, revealing details about 

his appearance, health, and ancestry. Ötzi's genetic profile 

indicates he was descended from early farmers who 

migrated to Europe from Turkey, with his closest living 

relatives found in Sardinia. A detailed replica of Ötzi has 

been created and approved by experts, which will aid 

further research and education about this important 

archaeological find. 

July 21, 2025 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Sam Rosenfeld Joins 

Wings Over Wendy’s 
On July 21, 2025, Sam Rosenfeld, a Korean War US 

Army veteran, joined Wings Over Wendy’s. Sam told us he 

wanted to join an Airborne Unit but was assigned to the 

Infantry. I hope he can tell us more about his Korean War 

experience in future meetings. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Corinne Ho Visits WOW 

Meeting 
On July 21, 2025, Corinne Ho, mother of our Star 

Spangled Banner singer, Jasmine, visited the meeting to 

introduce the following guest: 
(Continued page 4) 
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Photo by Larry Kushner 

Tim Gaspar 
Corrine Ho’s guest at the July 21st meeting was Tim 

Gaspar, a local Insurance Agent who is a candidate for the 

Los Angeles City Council for District 3 in the 2026 

election. The current City Councilmember for District 3 is 

Bob Blumenfield, whose term ends in 2026. 

 

MDMA | Trafficked 

with Mariana Van Zeller 
The featured presentation on July 21, 2025, was the 

full episode on a National Geographic series conducted by 

Mariana Van Zeller on MDMA, which is an abbreviation 

of 3,4-methylenedioxymethamphetamine, also called 

“Molly” or “Ecstasy,” is a lab-made (synthetic) drug that 

has effects similar to stimulants like methamphetamine. 

The video discussed the illegal production and 

distribution of MDMA, also known as ecstasy, highlighting 

the process of manufacturing pills and the business aspects 

involved. Participants explored the history of MDMA, from 

its initial creation in 1912 to its use in therapy and its 

eventual rise as a recreational drug in the 1980s. The 

conversation also touched on the risks associated with the 

drug, including its potential for misuse, and the challenges 

of sourcing the necessary chemicals for production. 

The transcript details a discussion about the history 

and current state of MDMA production and distribution in 

Amsterdam, focusing on the experiences of Steve Brown, a 

former trafficker, and Piggy, a current dealer. Brown 

explains how MDMA became popular in Amsterdam in the 

1980s and how he initially got involved in selling it. Piggy 

describes his current operation, shipping ecstasy to the US 

through various methods, and discusses the lenient legal 

environment in the Netherlands compared to the US. The 

conversation highlights the ease of MDMA production and 

distribution in Amsterdam due to lenient laws and the 

challenges faced by law enforcement in the US. 

The discussion also focused on the violent and 

criminal aspects of the drug trade, particularly in the 

Netherlands, where MDMA production and trafficking 

have become a billion-dollar business. The conversation 

highlighted the increasing violence in the drug underworld, 

including the murder of renowned crime journalist Peter R. 

Devries, and the intimidation of journalists and lawyers 

involved in high-profile cases. The participants discussed 

the impact of encrypted communication tools like 

Encrochat, which allowed law enforcement to monitor 

criminal activities, and the growing international 

connections between drug trafficking groups. The 

conversation also touched on the casual attitude towards 

violence in the drug trade and the lack of consequences for 

criminal actions, as well as the role of users in funding these 

criminal organizations. 

July 28, 2025 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Dr. Wayne Smith Talks 

About the Boom 

Supersonic Aircraft 

Project 
(Continued page 5) 
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The featured presentation on July 28, 2025, was a talk 

by Martain Light’s nephew, Dr. Wayne Smith, about the 

Boom Supersonic Aircraft and other consulting projects he 

has consulted on. 

 

 

The Boom Supersonic aircraft project aims to fly 

commercially by 2029 with a focus on supersonic travel. 

Wayne shared his experience working on the National 

Aerospace Plane Project in the 1980s, which was a 

predecessor to the current initiative. He explained that the 

new plane would be business class only, with a target price 

of $3,500 for a round trip, and would need to fly over 

oceans due to sonic boom concerns. He also mentioned that 

President Trump recently lifted the ban on supersonic 

flights over the United States, which had been in place for 

50 years. 

Wayne discussed his experience working in stress 

engineering, focusing on computer simulations for aircraft 

engines. He highlighted a 2018 Southwest Airlines engine 

failure incident and described various prototypes and 

projects he worked on, including supersonic aircraft. The 

discussion touched on the challenges of bringing down the 

cost of fuel for commercial flight and the ongoing research 

into alternative materials and technologies. Wayne 

emphasized the importance of both science and economics 

in aviation technology development, noting that while 

engineering solutions exist, they must also be economically 

viable to be practical. 

He discussed the challenges and economics of 

developing a high-speed aircraft, drawing parallels to the 

Concorde's experience. Wayne explored market demand, 

pricing strategies, and the importance of maintaining low 

operational costs for sustainability. The conversation 

highlighted the need for thorough data analysis and market 

research to ensure project success, while also touching on 

the broader implications of business travel and the role of 

technology in pricing strategies. 

Dr. Smith then discussed other projects he has 

consulted on. One of the projects of particular interest to the 

group is Quantum Navigation Technology Development, 

which has the potential to replace GPS. It uses quantum 

computing to replicate Earth's electromagnetic signature, 

providing accurate positioning without reliance on GPS, 

which can be jammed or spoofed. He explained that this 

technology, which fits in a small box, could serve as a 

backup system for civilian pilots and is more accurate than 

traditional GPS. Wayne also shared his work on quantum 

computing at Caltech and Oak Ridge, as well as his 

involvement in the development of the Vera Rubin 

Telescope, which generates terabytes of data hourly and 

requires sophisticated data transmission systems. 

Among the variety of consulting contracts, Wayne told 

us about printing presses and magazine production, 

including the printing of monthlies and weeklies across the 

country. The group then discussed digital development and 

GPS technology, with one participant sharing their 

experience working 90 hours a week in 1970. 

Dr. Wayne Smith is a very interesting and talented 

individual, and we hope to hear more of his experiences in 

future meetings. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Bob Eisenhart and Ed Reynolds present Dr. Wayne 
Smith with a Certificate of Appreciation and Wings 

Over Wendy’s bumper sticker and decals. 
  

In Other News 
  
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How a POW humming 

‘Old McDonald’ at 

Hanoi Hilton saved lives 
By Claire Barrett 

 

During his initial capture in 1967, US sailor Douglas 
Hegdhal quietly began to collect vital information, 
covertly communicating with fellow POWs, 
memorizing the names, capture dates, and personal 
details of approximately 256 other American 
prisoners. (US Information Agency) 

 
He couldn’t recall how he had gotten there — all 

Douglas Hegdahl could remember was leaving behind his 

glasses in his bunk and going up to the top deck of the 

cruiser Canberra to watch the ship firing its guns off the 

Gulf of Tonkin. 

“I can’t tell you how I fell from my ship,” Hegdahl 

said after his release in 1969. “All I know is, I walked up 

on the deck. It was dark and they were firing, and the next 

thing I recall I was in the water.” 

Picked up by a North Vietnamese fishing boat after 

treading water for hours, and handed over to the Viet Cong 

before being brought to Hỏa Lò Prison, also known as the 

Hanoi Hilton. 

It was there that the 20-year-old sailor from Clark, 

South Dakota, began one of the greatest non-combatant 

cons of the war. 

Deemed a low-value prisoner due to his low rank, 

Hegdahl began to exploit this perception. 

“I had probably the most embarrassing capture in the 

entire Vietnam War,” Hegdahl said in a 1997 interview 

with author and veteran Marc Leepson. “I found that my 

defense posture was just to play dumb. Let’s face it, when 

you fall off your boat, you have a lot to work with.” 

Pretending to be illiterate and suffering from a 

cognitive disability, Hegdahl’s ruse eventually led to his 

captors giving the American prisoner of war more leeway 

within the harsh confines of the prison, which often 

included regular use of severe torture and harsh 

interrogation. 

Unlike many prisoners who were not allowed to 

interact with one another, Hegdahl was given more freedom 

to interact with POWs, which he used to his advantage. 

After his initial capture in 1967, Hegdahl quietly 

began to collect vital information, covertly communicating 

with fellow POWs, memorizing the names, capture dates, 

and personal details of approximately 256 other American 

prisoners, according to the Veterans Breakfast Club. 

He developed mnemonic devices, including the 

nursery rhyme “Old McDonald Had a Farm,” and repeated 

the information constantly to ensure he would not forget it. 

He also managed to glean the exact location of the infamous 

camp. 

Dubbed “The Incredibly Stupid One” by North 

Vietnamese guards, Hegdahl frequently frustrated their 

attempts to use him for propaganda purposes. Feigning 

compliance, Hegdahl would read out statements criticizing 

the US, but they were so laced with errors and the 

performance so flat that they were rendered unusable by his 

captors. 

I was so mad about their propaganda that it became a 

personal war to think about how I could mess it up,” 

Hegdahl recalled in a 1972 interview. 

 

Despite most of the American officers having a “No 

Go Home Early” pact, Hegdahl was released in 1969 with 

the support of imprisoned senior officers in order to bring 

back valuable intelligence to the US government. 

 

His meticulous recall of names provided a 

comprehensive list of POWs held in Vietnam, including the 

reclassification of 63 service members previously listed as 

missing in action to POW. 

 

After his release from the Army, Hegdahl moved to 

San Diego, but never stopped serving his country. He began 

working as an instructor in the Survival, Evasion, 

Resistance, and Escape, or SERE, school in San Diego Bay. 

One of his students, William J. Dougherty, a CIA officer, 

was among the 52 hostages held in the US Embassy during 

the 1979 Iranian Hostage Crisis. Dougherty credits 

Hegdahl’s lectures with helping him keep his “sanity, 

dignity, and secrets intact.” 

 

According to Leepson, Hegdahl’s quick thinking and 

coolness under immense strain should be recognized. 

 

“I think it was one of the most heroic acts not in 

combat during the Vietnam War,” Leepson told The 

Independent. “And I think that’s something that people 

should know.” 
 
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Wings Over Wendy's Future 

Events: 
 

 

MOAA/MOWW CHAPTER 
MEETING 

NO AUGUST MEETING 
 

 

 

CANOGA - OWNESMOUTH 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

No August Meeting 
 

AMERICAN LEGION POST 826 
AUGUST 9, 2025 

 
Second Saturday each month 

7 pm to 10 pm $25 couple 
$10 meal 

RSVP to Bucky 818-692-0701 
.  

 

In Memoriam 
Wings Over Wendy's had no reported passing in July 

2025. 
 

Prayers 
Unfortunately, members are at home. Our prayers are 

for a speedy recovery: Jerry Knotts, and  Shirley Andrews 
 

August Birthdays 

Bob Donovan  August 01, 1948 
Robert Lee  August 02, 1944 
Marcel Ferland  August 02, 1948 
Nathan Spiewak  August 03, 1933 
Ray Perkins  August 04, 1944 
Morton Shechtman  August 04, 1945 
Ed Reynolds  August 05, 1935 
Nina Hoffmann  August 06, 1967 
Joe Trotta  August 08, 1936 
Joe Peduto  August 08, 1958 
Gil Azcarate  August 10, 1964 
Marty Cohen  August 11, 1948 
Stuart Weinstein  August 16, 1957 
Rodd Luna  August 18, 1946 
Penny Korechoff  August 20, 1943 
John Pemberton  August 21, 1935 
Richard Hernandez  August 21, 1953 
Bruce Greenwood  August 26, 1943 
Novarro "Doc" Stafford  August 29, 1931 
 

Wings News Patrons 
The following is a list of WOW members who have 

contributed $10 to fund the publication for 12 months.  

David Alvarez  Lee Ambers 
Shirley Ambers  Dave Anderson 
Lillian Anderson  Shirley Andrews 
Lee Auger  Mark Ax 
Peggy Jean Bassett  Tom Bates 
Bob Bermant  Ron Boggess 
Paul Boghossian  John Boiko 
Duane Buckley  Gary Burcham 
Richard Burns  Marge Callahan 
Max Carlisle  Michael Castro 
Barry Chapman  John Cromwell 
Boyd Davis  Gerald Detamore 
William Dillon  Bob Donovan 
Ricard Dunner  Steve Dunner 
Jan Edwards  Bob Eisenhart 
Nancy Eisenhart  Mike Emch 
Nancy Emch  Gordon Fell 
Sharon Fine  David Freeman 
Bill Garland  Glenn Gates 
David Greenberg  Carter Greene 
Marilyn Hauck  Connie Hein 
Peter Helm  Richard Hernandez 
Corinne Ho  Abe Hoffman 
Carol Jensen  Julio Jimenez 
Fred Kaplan  Steve Klausner 
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Jerry Knotts  Andy Kopetzky 
Victor Korechoff  Larry Kushner 
Erick Lace  Jill Lace 
Howard Lewis  Vivian Lewis 
Martin Light  Morris Litwack 
Marion Lovelace  Don Maclay 
Chuck Mathews  Rosadel McClure 
Shannon Muchow  Sheldon Ochiti 
Dan Pemberton  Maurice Portnoy 
Anne Marie Radel  Richard Raskoff 
Bill Ratner  Bob Reeves 
Ed Reynolds  Larrie Rhodes 
Maria Rodriguez  Ray Rodriguez 
Andy Romanisky  Ronald Roscoe 
Earl Roth  Stanley Salmore 
Bruce Schultz  Steve Shepard 
Jim Sivazlian  Nathan  Spiewak 
Oscar Stein  Dave Steinbacher 
Chip Stevens  Bob Stiles 
Sharon Fine  Alice Stone 
Michael Sugar  Jim Summers 
Howard Swerdlick  Bill Tapp 
David Timmerman  David Tostenson 
Maurice Vasquez  Karen Vegtel 
Karen Velarde  Timothy Velarde 
Lucie Volotsky  Bruce Wiener 
Rochelle Wiener  Dave Worley 
 

Wings & Meeting Staff 
Publisher: Ed Reynolds 
Editor: Ed Reynolds 
Photographers: Larry Kushner, Dave 
Anderson, Judy Lamppu, Andy Kopetzky, 
Michael Sugar 
Audio & Video: Max Carlisle 
Meeting Secretaries: Marion Lovelace, 
Shirley Andrews 
Programs & Speakers: Bob Eisenhart 
Tours: Barry Chapman 
Events: Maria Rodriguez 
Treasurer: Gordon Fell 
Hats & Shirts: David Alvarez, Bruce Schultz 
Name Tags: Ed Reynolds 
Raffle Tickets: David Greenburg, Lee Ambers 
Raffle: Fred Kaplan, Ed Reynolds 
Decorations: Fred Kaplan, Bill Ratner 

Technical Assistance: Max Carlisle 
Coffee & Donut Crew: Barry Chapman,  
Mark Ax, Karen & Tim Velarde, 
Room Setup Crew: David Greenburg, David 
Tostenson, John Boiko, Bill Ratner, Dave 
Steinbacher 
 

Board of Directors  
501c 7, Social Club 

President:  Ed Reynolds 
Vice President: Bill Ratner 
Treasurer:  Gordon Fell 
Secretary:  Nancy Eisenhart 
Member:  Dave Anderson 
Member:  Bob Eisenhart 
Member:  Bruce Weiner 
 

Reminder 

Wings Over 

Wendy's 

monthly food 

drive is Monday, 

AUG 4th 
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Wings Over Wendy's 
Order Jackets, Shirts and/or 

Hats  
from David Alverez 

818-389-2035 
dfsadraw@aol.com 

or 
Bruce Schultz 
818 489-4021 

bschultz49@gmail.com 

Order Name Tags from 
Ed Reynolds 818-421-8946 
ed_reynoldsjr@msn.com 

 

WOW Events Calendar 

Additions 
Because of Wings Over Wendy's members' high 

participation in their events, the teamup.com WOW 

Events Calendar has been extended to include ANA 

Meetings, MOAA/MOWW Meetings, and Operation 

Gratitude Events.  

The key is: kswpwdaeovnb1jans4 

Why You Should Wear 

Red Shirts on Friday. 

 

Red Shirt Friday 
The movement is believed to have originated from 

various efforts to show support for deployed troops. One 

story involves a group of students at Mansfield University 

in April 2015 who wore red clothing to appreciate service 

members. Another is attributed to Lloyd, who started a 

website to encourage people to wear red to show support 

for deployed service members and veterans.  

The Meaning: 

The core message of RED Friday is to "Remember 

Everyone Deployed," reminding people to keep those 

serving away from home in their thoughts and prayers. 

Wearing red is a visible way to express this support and 

solidarity.  

Beyond Clothing: 

While wearing red is the most common way to 

participate, the movement also encourages other actions 

like volunteering to support military families, writing 

letters to deployed troops, and donating to organizations 

that aid service members.  

Impact on Morale: 

Supporters of the movement believe that showing 

appreciation for troops can boost their morale, especially 

when they are far from home.  

A Community Effort: 

RED Friday is a grassroots movement, with 

individuals, families, and organizations all participating to 

show their support for the military. 
 

 

mailto:dfsadraw@aol.com
mailto:bschultz49@gmail.com
mailto:ed_reynoldsjr@msn.com
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PIERCE FLORIST

Lori Brainard

10621 Victory Boulevard

North Hollywood, CA 

91606

(818) 761-4280
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GATES OPEN 9:00 AM STEM & CAF Hangers, Static Aircraft on Display, Car Show 

Wings Over Wendy’s will have a booth at the Air Show in the CAF Veterans 
Hangar. Volunteers are requested to help set up our displays on Friday, 

August 15, and support WOW on the 16th and 17th. Please coordinate with 
Bruce Wiener. 

 
 

 

Wings Over Wendy’s Annual Awards Luncheon, Sponsored by the: 

 

Honoring the memory of the veterans who have flown west in the last year, and celebrating Jack 
Moran’s 100th and Bill Dillon’s 101st Birthdays 

Thursday, September 25th  
10:30 AM to 2:30 PM 

MC Bob Donovan and entertainer - Steve Oliver – Keynote Speaker: Dennis Zine 
at the  

WOODLAND HILLS COUNTRY CLUB 
21150 Dumetz Rd, Woodland Hills, CA 91364 

 

$45 per person 
Buffet lunch with Salmon - Tri-Tip – Salad - Pasta 

“No Host Bar” 
 

Payable by: 
Cash to Maria Rodriguez, or Ed at meetings  

Check to: Wings Over Wendy’s 
Mail checks to: Wings Over Wendy’s, 23368 Burbank Blvd, Woodland Hills, CA 91367 

Or by Zelle To: wingsoverwendys2002@gmail.com 

RSVP by September 15th to: 
Wingsoverwendys2002@gmail.com or (747) 777-9475  

mailto:wingsoverwendys2002@gmail.com
mailto:Wingsoverwendys2002@gmail.com
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Wings Over Wendys needs 

YOU 
for our Annual Luncheon September 25th 

and Thursday 

Silent Auction Fundraiser! 10:30AM/2:30PM 

 

Join us and provide us with 

one of your best treasures 

for our Silent Auction, 

please see the donor sheet 

on the reverse side of this. 

Remember, appropriate items of interest must be of manageable size for our 
membership to handle on the day of the silent auction. 

 

Wings Over Wendy’s 
We are a 501 (c)(7) non-profit club, s e l f -  fund ed  

by our membership & our generous sponsors of the club 
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Wings Over Wendy’s is always looking for ways to do some fundraising for our 501(c)(7) club. 
We will be having a SILENT AUCTION at our 

Wings Over Wendy’s Annual Luncheon 

We are looking for Potential Donors of ‘appropriate items’ of interest for our silent auction to raise money for 
the club. As most of you already know the luncheon will be on Thursday, September 25th, 2025, at the Woodland 

Hills Country Club. Manageable sized items of interest that you donate will directly benefit Wings Over 
Wendy’s. 

Remember we are self-funded by our membership, and sponsors of our club. Funds are needed to continue 

paying for the costs incurred by our weekly meetings, and expenses to continue off-site tours, events that 
require funds and to support our growing needs. 

We thank you in advance for any support for your donated items: 

Silent Auction Donation Sheet 
Please return this sheet with your name and the information listed below. 

Call or Email information to: 

Dave Anderson, Cell Ph: 1.818.515.2336 or quakrbx@aol.com or return this sheet with donated item(s). 
Name of Donated item:   

 
Brief description of donated item, and approximate size:   

 
 

Approximate age and condition of item:  Suggested Value:   
 

Your Name  and any additional item(s) below: 
 

Name of Donated item:   
Brief description of donated item, and approximate size:   

 
 

 
Approximate age and condition of item:  Suggested Value:   

 
Name of Donated item:   

 
Brief description of donated item, and approximate size:   

 
 

 

Approximate age and condition of item:  Suggested Value:   

Thank You for your Donation! 

mailto:quakrbx@aol.com

